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Lakeside Frontier Riders  

General Meeting Minutes 

August 17, 2017 

Location: Ranch House Restaurant, Santee, CA. 

Officers Present: Barbara Hughes, Pres, Melinda Setter-
man, VP; Cyndi Denny, Sec; Joyce Jewell, Treas. 

Directors Present: Steve Denny, Danette Hayden, Ann 
Squire, Judy Clark, Patti Karcher 

Absent:  None 

Time Started:  6:02 pm (Sent around meeting sign-up 
sheet) 

Members were reminded that the meetings are now rec-
orded to aid in the preparation of the minutes. 

Approval of July 20, 2017 General minutes (included in 
August 2017 Newsletter) 

The corrections received prior to Wednesday, August 16, 
2017 as asked in the email sent to membership with the 
newsletter/minutes on August 8, 
2017, are as follows: 

Billi-Jo’s name was misspelled in 
three areas…. on Page 2, right col-
umn, 2nd paragraph under chocolate 
cake. 
Page 3, left column, 2nd paragraph 
under CRSPIA and Page 3, right col-
umn, 2nd paragraph under Next 

Year’s Events. 
Another correction was on Page 4, right column, 4th par-
agraph, starts with Laurie Curran= Rocking Mountain 
should be Rocky Mountain. 
 
Motion to approve with corrections:   Deb Montgomery, 
2nd Billi-Jo Swanson.  Approved:  All Approved 
  

TREASURER’S REPORT:    

Joyce presented the treasurer’s report 
to the club. 

We received our $100.00 deposit back 
from Lakeside Community Center for 2016 Christmas par-
ty. 

The audit committee met and prepared a report for July 
2016-June 2017 that was given tonight.  The audit com-
mittee has found the books to be in order and in good 
standing.  There was a loss of $182.43 for the year July 
2016 through June 2017.  It was mentioned that some 
individuals view LFR as an affluent club, but based on the 
audit, we are not.   Our “healthy” bank balance is what 
we need to run the club in order to have all the activities/
camps that we provide and to donate to charities each 
year.  
 

MEMBERSHIP:        

We currently have 145 members as of 8/17/17.  Welcome 
Cindi Werner and Kathy Sanchez who is our 146th mem-
ber.  

 

So Sorry!! 
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OLD BUSINESS 

T- Shirts & Hats:    (Melinda) 

There are a few items available 
for sale.  One long sleeve shirt & 
one V-neck, and an XXL Black 
Sweatshirt.  The two navy 
sweatshirts on back-order will 
be included with a new order.  
Melinda passed out a survey to membership for t-
shirt/sweatshirt and hat interest.  37 requests from 
members who wanted shirts/sweatshirts so members 
were asked to approve an order of 40 shirts.   

 
Judy Clark made the motion to place the order, sec-
ond Patti Karcher, all approved.  

 
A hat discussion followed regarding 
colors and styles to order.   
Laurie Curran made motion to order 
nine black and nine turquoise hats, 2nd 
by Billi-Jo, all approved.  We will sell 
left over hats at the campout and pok-
er ride. 

 
Los Vaqueros Horse Camp     

Four nights, September 
28-October 2, 2017.   
Signups have started 
tonight.   40 corrals will 
be available at $80 
each. Payment was re-
quired to be turned in 
at this General Meeting 
to reserve spots.   43 
corrals were sold at the 
meeting.  So camp is 

now full. Members approved 43 instead of 40 corrals 
sold, and if there are any cancellations, we are not 
replacing reservation until under 40 corrals.  Any mail
-in reservations will go on a waiting list.  Due to cor-
rals sold, day riders closed after two sign-ups.   

If members come for the day with no horse, then 
there is no charge.  But if members are coming for 
Saturday dinner, they must fill out a reservation for 
the dinner count. 

There will be a potluck dinner on Saturday night with 
the club furnishing the tri-tip for meat.  Members will 
bring side dishes, salads or desserts. 

 
Standing Rules  
Proposed revisions were sent out via email with the 
newsletter/minutes on August 8 and asked for discus-
sion/changes to be submitted by noon on Tuesday, 
August 15. 
The following is the only addition to the Standing 
Rules was received via email.  It was proposed that 
we add the following to our standing rules: 

“An LFR Expense form must be turned in with 
receipts for reimbursement and monies for 
deposit for financial and audit purposes. 
 

The reason for such a form is to help the treasurer to 
add the receipts and deposits to the proper ac-
counting categories. Some receipts and deposits 
were not specified when turned in to the treasurer. 

 

Barbara requested a motion to add this to the Stand-
ing Rules as Number 9.  Motion by Deb Montgomery:  
An LFR Expense form must be turned in with receipts 
for reimbursement and monies for deposit for finan-
cial and audit purposes.   2nd, Mindy Kane.   Ap-
proved:  All approved, no opposed. 

 
There was no further discussion regarding the pro-
posed changes to our Standing 
Rules, as revised.  Motion to 
accept the proposed changes to 
Standing Rules by Kammi Mon-
tanero; 2nd,  Billi-Jo Swanson; 
Approved:  All approved, no 
opposed. 
 
Borrego Springs Parade  
Barbara inquired if there are there are any members 
who may be interested in camping at Vern Whitaker 
the weekend of Oct 20-22. The Borrego Springs Pa-
rade is on October 21st.  Please contact Billi-Jo about 
the camping details.  Members will be responsible for 
their own reservations. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

Poker Ride Fundraiser  
The BOD proposes Saturday April 7, 2018, because there 
are no conflicts with other clubs’ activities, the date is 
available with Tumbleweed, and the weather should be 
good.    Membership approved the date. 

 
Other topic/items to decide at a later 
date:  Need to review the fee for the 
poker ride.  The lunch may go back to 
hamburgers and hotdogs.  Are there any 
vendors interested?  Vendors donate an 
item of value to the raffle rather than 
paying a space fee.  Suggested to ride 
west instead of east.  It was also sug-

gested to donate our profits to two charities rather than 
smaller amounts to four or five. 
   
Please start collecting raffle gifts for this event now!  It 
should be easier to get donations as it is early in the 
year.  The President will hold the donations.    

 
We had a discussion of what to call our 
fundraiser, whether to keep calling it a 
“poker ride” or a “fundraiser” because 
of possibly offending some people.  All 
members raised their hands to still in-
clude the words ”Poker Ride”.  So “LFR Fundraiser/Poker 
Ride” is the name of our event. 
   
Parade helmet covers 
Billi-Jo Swanson:  She showed turquoise 
parade helmet/hat covers that match the 
parade saddle pads.   She asked the club 
to approve the purchase of 12 helmet covers at $14.99 
each.  If members want to order their own helmet cover, 
they can pay Billi-Jo who will include them in the order.   
Cyndi Denny made a motion for the club to buy 12 hel-
met covers for the parade unit.  2nd Deb Montgomery 
and all approved.  Four members are buying their own 
covers. 
 
Other new business 
 
Barbara inquired if there was any other New Business.  
None 

TRAILS REPORTS:      

Barbara inquired if anyone have anything to report. 

Lakeside/El Monte Report:  Waiting for the EIR to come 
out, and as of right now the area is not closed off. One 
property owner did put up panels to block homeless ac-
cess, but equestrians were blocked too.  Panels were re-
moved and trash picked up.   

 

SAVE THE DATES:      

LFR Events: 

* All Clubs Beach Ride on August 26 will be the LFR Club 
Ride for August.  All Clubs Beach Ride sponsored by 
Bonita Valley Horsemen.  Staging at Hollister Avenue, 10 
am ride out.  RSVP on their website to make sure there is 
enough food for lunch.  Hot dogs furnished for lunch so 
please bring a potluck side dish. There will be a release of 
liability form to sign 

* LFR Club ride to Laguna Mountains, Saturday, Septem-
ber 16  Membership approved Saturday, Sept 16 rather 
than the 17th.  Judy Clark and Danette Hayden will lead 
the ride.  Discussion on parking, Wooden Hills on the left 
or Miller Road on the right which allows more rigs.  The 
parking location to use will be determined by how many 
members sign up for the ride.  Watch email for ride flyer 
and sign-up. You must get a park pass, day passes availa-
ble, $5, at Big Five stores. 
     
* LFR Club Ride with a Guest, November 11, at Windfall 
Ranch 

Other Club/Community Events: 

* TRVEA Poker Ride, Sunday, August 20, Driftwood-
Wigington Ranch, 2191 Hollister St. SD 92154.  Registra-
tion starts at 8:30, first rider out at 9am, last rider out at 
10 am.  Lunch provided by San Diego Therapeutic Horse-
manship (all lunch proceeds go to them) 
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More ….SAVE THE DATES:    
 
* Wild West Casino Night, September 9,  fundraiser Spon-
sored by Victorian Roses, benefit for four local horse res-
cues. 

* Mo Parga Clinic, September 9, a desensitization clinic, in 
Ramona, see her website 

* Lakeside Equestrian Park, membership only BBQ ,     
September 9, $5.00 or $10.00 day of sign up.  See FB 
& website 

* Bonita Valley Horsemen, “Trick or Trot” Trail Trials,    
October 7, see BVH website 

* PVMR Poker Ride, October 14, Windfall Ranch, see 
PVMR’s website.              

* East County Equestrian Foundation “Cowboy Chal-
lenge,” October 14,  benefiting Lakeside Equestrian 
Park 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS:           August 

1st    Jeff Setterman  16th Bobbi Remnant 

2nd   Geoff Dapp,   17th Jody Harvey,           
 Tina Supplee     Nancy  Sumerel      
3rd    Glen Morgan  18th Herb Slocum 

4th    Rob Nelson  19th Maryann Gibson 

8th    Pat Peterson  22nd John Kabot 

9th    Jeri Whiting  24th Aaron Gosselin,         
     Jaime Kendrick      
10th Judy Clark,   25th Chris Hoover                   
 Jon Bartlett                                                                 
11th Jon Bielar,    28th Barbara Land,                           
 Chuck Rhodes   Maria Longton      
15th Linda Hayes  30th Abby Jacobi 

 

BRAGS/ANNOUNCEMENTS:   

Cindy Helms bought a pony for the 
grandkids named Starling. 

 

Linda Hunt has a new granddaughter 
born July 25th, named Konami (little 
wave) as her parents are surfers. 

Cyndi Denny expressed her thanks and appreciation to 
Melinda for helping her with the 
minutes, to Kammi for taking 
Dynamite on walks, and to her 
husband for his continued care 
and support with her shoulder 
surgery recovery. 

 

 

 

RAFFLE:  winner:   Dawn Barker 
won $42.00 

 

 

 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING:  The next General meeting will 
be on September 21, 2017 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  7:23 pm 

Minutes prepared by Cyndi Denny 

Approved________________  by 
_________________________, Secretary 
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